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[ BSP MEMORANDUM, October 20, 1997 ]

GUIDELINES ON THE REPLACEMENT/EXCHANGE OF OLD
CENTRAL BANK (CB) COINS IN THE CUSTODY OF BANKS AS OF
JANUARY 2, 1998

As provided under Bangko Sentral ng Pilipinas (BSP) Circular No. 81, Series of 1995,
the deadline for the replacement or exchange of old CB Coins shall be on January 2,
1998.

To facilitate/expedite the replacement or exchange of said old CB coins in your
possession/custody as of January 2, 1998, the following guidelines are hereby
prescribed:

1. All agent banks including their branches and agencies with old CB coins in
their possession/custody as of January 2, 1998 shall make a list or inventory by
denomination of the aforesaid demonetized coins and shall advise the BSP-Cash
Department, not later than the close of office hours on March 31, 1998, indicating in
said inventory report the total amount in words and figures.

2. To ensure that the total amount of old CB coins still in the
possession/custody of all banks and their branches/agencies as of January 2, 1998
are completely reported, said inventory reports shall be sent as follows:

a. All provincial branches of commercial/thrift banks shall send their individual
inventory report of old CB coins to their respective head offices for consolidation,
copy furnished the nearest BSP Regional Office/Cash Unit.

b. Head offices of banks shall, in turn, submit such consolidated inventory report
to the BSP-Cash Department on or before March 31, 1998.

C. Likewise, rural banks and other banks whose head offices are in the provinces
shall submit directly their consolidated inventory reports of old CB coins to the BSP-
Cash Department on or before March 31, 1998, copy furnished the nearest BSP
Regional Office Unit.

3. Said inventory reports on old CB coins may be sent to/coursed through any
of the following BSP offices:

BSP Cash Department

Mabini St., Malate, Manila

Fax No. 521-22-10 or 521-83-63
Bangko Sentral Regional Offices/Units

Region/FAX No.



